Commissioner James G. “Grant” Wells called the Clark County Veterans Service Commission (VSC) meeting to order at 8:30a.m. on 13 October 2022.  Commissioners present: James G. “Grant” Wells, James R. Ryan, Thomas O’Neal, Ronald Coss, and Bill McGee. Executive Director Cathy wood and Assistant Director Crystal Baker were also present.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

Reading and Approval of Minutes: Jim Ryan moved to dispense with the reading of the Minutes of 6 October 2022 and approve them as written. The motion was seconded by Ron Coss and carried by a vote of 4-0 with Bill McGee abstaining.
Assistant Director Updates: Bill McGee moved to authorize payment of $1,000.00 to Littleton & Rue for the indigent burial of Gregory T. Smith. The motion was seconded by Tom O’Neal and carried by a unanimous vote.
Ms. Baker reminded the board members of the soup kitchen outreach event Wednesday 19 October. She advised the boarded members they need to be there by 4:15pm.

Infographics were discussed. Ms. Baker asked that the board members consider supplementing the monthly report to posts with an infographic from Olligraphics. Jim Ryan stated we should give it a try and Tom O’Neal said we should see if we can reach the younger folks that way. The board members agreed to try it out for a short time, through the end of the year. 

Ms. Baker updated the board members where we are on being able to help Mercy Health out on their new Veteran’s program they would like to launch this coming Veteran’s Day. The office has enough funds in their Other Expenses account to pay for the initial cost of $6,550.00. Tom O’Neal asked Ms. Baker to contact Cheryl Haney, Mercy Health’s gift officer, and let her know. Ms. Baker agreed she would email her.
Executive Director Updates:  Ms. Wood provided an update on the Springfield Burial Grounds.  Attorney Dan Harkins offered two options.  He will send a letter to the BoCC asking for reimbursement to the VSC of the funds paid to cover the cost of plaques and granite or ask that the funds be sent directly to the Springfield Foundation on behalf of the Springfield Burial Grounds project.  VSC members would prefer funds be sent directly to the Springfield Foundation. 
Ron Coss moved to acknowledge payment of the following invoices:

Advertising & Printing ~ Lamar $300.00 for billboards.

Assistance ~ Cashstar $9,600.00 for Kroger card for holiday meals.
Grave Markers ~ CenTec $951.58 for Vietnam Markers.
Other Expenses ~ GovConnection $29.95 for Darwin’s PIV card reader.
Outreach ~ Wreaths across America $150.00 for wreaths.
 
The motion was seconded by Jim Ryan and carried by a unanimous vote.

Public Comments: None.

Tom O’Neal moved to enter executive session for the purpose of reviewing financial assistance applications. Ron Coss seconded the motion.  Bill McGee called the roll: Bill McGee, yes; Grant Wells, yes; James Ryan, yes; Tom O’Neal, yes; Ron Coss, yes; motion carried.  The board entered executive session at 8:42 a.m. The board reviewed applications for financial assistance.  Board members returned to open session at 9:00 a.m.

Tom O’Neal moved to approve financial assistance for the following applicants:  Bill McGee seconded the motion.

Levi Grapes, 2125 S. Tecumseh Rd., Lot 172, Springfield, Ohio 45502, laborer, was approved for $983.00 to Pleasant Valley MHP for housing. Vote: Yes 5, No 0.

Zachary Raines, 245 Brent Dr., East, Apt. R, Springfield, Ohio 45505, custodian, was approved for a $500.00 Kroger card for food, $630.00 to Brentwood Square LLC for housing, and $370.73 to Ohio Edison for electric. Vote: Yes 5, No 0.

Jackie Scheel, widow, Hyannis Dr., Springfield, Ohio 45503, laborer, was approved for a $300.00 Kroger card for food. Vote: Yes 5, No 0.

Carl Schmidt, 1118 Grissom Ave., New Carlisle, Ohio 45344, electrical engineer, was approved for $96.71 to Department of Veterans Affairs for medical bill. Vote: Yes 5, No 0.

Jim Ryan moved to deny financial assistance for the following applicant: Ron Coss seconded the motion.
Mark Pfeffier, 802 Rice St., Springfield, Ohio 45505, laborer. 
There being no further business to come before the board, Tom O’Neal moved to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Ron Coss and carried by a unanimous vote.  The meeting adjourned at 9:10a.m.
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